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DATE:
August 24, 2009
TO:
Joseph T. Hughes, Jr., Director

Worker Education and Training Branch, DERT, NIEHS
FROM: 
NIH Privacy Act Officer

SUBJECT:
Applicability of the Privacy Act: Hazardous Waste Worker Training 
I have reviewed the NIEHS submission to OMB entitled “Hazardous Waste Worker Training” and have determined that the Privacy Act will not apply to this data collection.
Although personally identifiable information such as race, sex and demographic information will be collected, the WETB curricula Information and Data Management System (DMS) was not designed to retrieve data by a name or personal identifier linked to the students.  The data will only be used in aggregate form to report the training and education of workers engaged in activities related to hazardous materials and waste generation, removal, containment, transportation, and emergency response.  
If you have any questions, please contact my office at (301) 496-2832.

Karen M. Plá
